Safety & Infrastructure Committee Meeting Minutes 15 June 2016

Present were: Jeff White, Administrator; Mike Henwood, Debbie Wolfe, Members, Sherm Prince, Chairperson.

- 1) Jeff has sent ADR questions, about the match up of streets at Angle, and slope of driveways on Strayer Avenue.
- 2) Jeff has copy of the EPA Agreement for the new well.
- 3) We talk about our involvement for the new Well Project.
- 4) The bacteria count came up at the Waste Water Plant, GGC looking at modification of the plant. Ed is doing the lab test early in the morning.
- 5) As for the mosquito problem both the County Health Board, and spraying companies recommend the best thing is for get rid of ant collection spots of water for the eggs, (etc. Old tires, plugged gutters and downspouts, old plant pots, anything that can collect standing water for eggs to hatch).
- 6) We want to start paving the areas that have been dug up for new storm sewer lines, trying to decide if we should add to expense the cracks and potholes in same area.
- 7) Jeff had samples of drainage ditches for Main Street sidewalk at building the apartment next to Mabel's so we can get the whole sidewalk and gutter replaced from Utility Building to the Bank. He also asked Bank if they would like to share cost and get their sidewalk done at the same time.
- 8) We discussed Worthington's request for a crosswalk. We don't think they realize how big a project and expense that would be.
- 9) It was discussed about the bamboo growing om Highland St. again and hiding big tree roots as well as getting out in the street